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PARENTAL WEEKLY UPDATE – 21st January 2016 
(available on our website) 

 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 

 
I thought you might like to see a picture of the 
Science Centre build, which was taken by one of 
our Year 8 students, Leo Northern, using his drone. 
You can see that we are progressing well and we 
are still on track to finish the building for mid-July  
- weather permitting!! There is a feature, written 
by Leo, later in this document, which describes his 
recent success using his drone for a CBBC  
programme – please do have a read of that.  
 
 
We are always trying to find inspirational speakers to talk to our students and we were thrilled to be able to 
listen to Kellie Maloney last Friday. Kellie spoke passionately to year 12 and 13 students, describing the 
obstacles in her life and how she has overcome them. There is a fine piece by Bill Bowkett (year 12) on this 
visit later in the bulletin.  

 
 
We are in a spell of much colder weather now and whilst there does not seem to be any hint of snow, 
which may affect the schools ability to stay open, please can I remind you that information about closing 
the school due to adverse weather can be found on the school website. Please may I also remind you that 
students are encouraged to wear coats to school, but they should put them in their lockers when they 
arrive and they should not be worn inside the school buildings.  
 
I do hope that you now have your tickets for the school production ‘Fiddler on the Roof’. With over 100 
students involved in the show, it will be spectacular…. Not to be missed! 
 
We are holding our year 9 GCSE Options evening tonight. This is a vital evening for all year 9 parents and 
students. Further information is found on our school website. 
 
 
Kind Regards,  
Tim Litchfield 
Headteacher 

http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/News/Snow-1/
http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/Learning/School-Productions/
http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/Year-9-Options-Information/


Dates for your diary: 

Thursday 21.1.16 Yr 7-11 Academic Reviews in registration up to 29.1.16 
Yr 11 Art/Art Graphics Trip to Fitzwilliam Museum 
KS4 Options Advice evening to Yr 9 Students and Parents 

Friday 22.1.16 Sixth Form Cause for Concern Progress Review 
Yr 12 Art/Photography Study Day 

Saturday 23.1.16 School Production Tech Rehearsal all day 

Sunday 24.1.16 School Production Tech Rehearsal all day 

Monday 25.1.16 Yr 13 Art/Photography Study Day all day 
School Production Dress Rehearsal, Hall (9am-6pm) 
Yr 8 Indoor Hockey Tournament, Sports Hall (3.30-5.30pm) 

Tuesday 26.1.16 Fiddler On The Roof, School Production, 7pm 

Wednesday 27.1.16 Holocaust Day 
Fiddler On The Roof, School Production, 7pm 

Thursday 28.1.16 3:2 split today 
School Production performance to Primary Schools 
Fiddler On The Roof, School Production, 7pm 

Friday 29.1.16 Fiddler On The Roof, School Production, 7pm 

 

FIDDLER ON THE ROOF 
Tickets are now on sale!! 

 

The Knights Templar School has a strong tradition of Performing Arts productions and 
this year we are proudly producing the much loved musical Fiddler on the Roof.  

The musical was inspired by the stories of Sholem Aleichem and adapted for the stage by 
Joseph Stein, Jerry Bock and Sheldon Harnick. The original production in New York was 

directed and choreographed by Jerome Robbins just over 50 years ago. 
 

Drawing on the talents of our students for singing, acting, dancing, instrumental playing 
and technical theatre the stage is set for a spectacular show. The audience will laugh and 
cry as they watch the ups and downs of Tevye’s family’s life. There is much for a modern 

audience to connect with; from the personal familial relationships to the wider social 
context of mass displacement of minority groups. 

 

**STOP PRESS** Friday is SOLD OUT 
 
 

Please click on the poster to link to the website for 
further production information.  

 



KTS Club 7 Parents Quiz – Friday February 5th, 7.30-10.00  
Calling all Parents! Is your middle name Einstein? Hawking? Newton? Then this event is for you! Our new 
parent group KTSClub7 invites you to form a team for its upcoming Quiz Night, which is to be held on Friday 
February 5th, from 7.30pm until 10.00pm in the school Hall. You can form a team of up to 8 brainiacs. The 
cost is £5.00 per head. The PA Bar will be open all evening offering liquid refreshment. Letters have been 
sent via In Touch.  If you wish to receive a paper copy, please download the letter from our website or 
email HDavies@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk  Don’t know anyone? No hassle…you can join a team on the night.  
Please come along and support this worthwhile cause. 
 
PE Results this week 
Year 7 rugby update: KTS 40- 5 Nobel 
 
Year 10 rugby update: KTS 41- 19 Nobel 
 
Year 8 Rugby update: Congratulations to the year 8 boys’ rugby team who won the district tournament 
earlier this week! 
 
Calling all debaters!  
Mrs Lambert is hoping to host an inter-school debating tournament for all pupils who feel they have the 
power of persuasion. It will be open to years 9 and above and will provide the perfect opportunity for 
students to perfect their explanations, persuasive skills whilst building their talent to argue a point from 
both perspectives.  Those who are interested can attend Debate Club on a Friday lunchtime in K21 to 
prepare for the upcoming event and sign up with Mrs Lambert! 
 

Year 9 hockey success 
The Year 9 girls' hockey squad travelled to John Henry Newman on Wednesday for a double-header against 
the hosts and Highfield School. In adverse weather conditions, the girls triumphed 3-0 over both 
oppositions showing just how effective tenacious and relentless defending can be. After the games, the 
girls voted Alice Winzer and Leyah Wilcox joint-players of the match for their contributions to the 
scoreboard. Special mention must also go to Charlotte Phillips who left everything on the pitch including 
the skin off her knees, after having spent a large part of both games on the turf. All in all, two dominant 
performances, which are hopefully precursors of more to come. 
 
Library News 
North Herts Book Event 
We are busy preparing for this year’s North Herts Secondary Schools Book and Author Event, as detailed in 
last week’s Newsletter. If your son or daughter would be interested in taking part there are still places 
available. Each child will require a permission slip, signed by a parent or guardian. Please contact a member 
of the library for further details librarian@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk 
 
School Librarian 
We are delighted that an article on last year’s event has appeared in the current 
issue of The School Librarian, p207 “The North Herts Book Award”. The schools 
very own Amber Cummings and Isabel McCarthy were referenced within the 
article. Well done ladies. 
 
The Library is Tweeting 
You can follow all of our Library activities, comments and recommendations via 
our Twitter account. Add us to your Twitter feed at @KTSlibrarian 
 
Forthcoming National Book Events 
Costa Book of the Year will be announced on Tuesday 26th January. For further 
details visit http://www.costa.co.uk/costa-book-awards/welcome/ 
The 16th National Storytelling Week takes place will run from 30th Jan to 6th Feb 2016. Visit the Society for 
Storytelling at www.sfs.org.uk 
 
 

mailto:HDavies@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk
mailto:librarian@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk
http://www.costa.co.uk/costa-book-awards/welcome/
http://www.sfs.org.uk/


News from the Drama Department: 
Drama Development Workshop  
On 3rd February, the Drama Department will be running a Drama Development Workshop for all GCSE 
Drama students, 3.30-5.30pm. This workshop will look at the assessment requirements of the GCSE Drama 
through practical activities and theory sessions. Specific sessions have been designed to cater for all our 
students. Both Y10 and Y11 students are expected to attend. 
 
The NEW Drama GCSE  
We are very excited about the new GCSE Drama that will be starting this coming September for our current 
Y9 students. The new GCSE Drama offers a full range of practical exploration of scripts and devising. We are 
looking for students who enjoy performing, but there is now a route through the qualification for those 
students who wish to focus on design – set design, costume design, lighting design. A quote from a current 
Y10 Drama student in response to the question ‘What do you like about Drama GCSE?’: ‘When a subject is 
enjoyable you get more work done and learn more, wanting to actually do the homework…’ 
 
Year 11 Meningitis Consent Forms 
Please continue to return the consent forms for the Meningitis vaccine to school, and thank you for those 
who have already done so. Return them to either Mrs Mance or: her drop box; pupil’s Form tutors; Student 
Services or Reception, in fact any way that will get them back into school! There are copies of the Consent 
form on the school web site too- Parents/Medical Matters/Year 11 Men ACWY Vaccination Consent Form. 
Thank you 
Mrs Mance 
School Medical Officer 
 
Year 7 Hockey 
The follow girls played St Francis yesterday: 
 

Isabella Chapman 
Mollie Deller 
Emma Wright (GK) 
Eleanor Williamson 
Jemima Walley (captain) 
Philippa Dawes 
Sophie Prior  
Abbie Shaffe 
Morgan Lea   
 

The girls braved the cold and put in a great performance to hold them to a 1-1 draw.  Excellent defensive 
work in the first half, in particular from Eleanor ensured we went into half time 0-0. Early in the second half 
Jemima scored a super goal and we held the lead until the last 2 minutes. Emma also made a great save in 
the last few seconds to secure the draw. 
 
Parents’ Evening 
The Year 9 Parents’ Evening will be taking place on Thursday 11th February, 4 -7.30pm. 
 
The online booking system will be opening on Monday 25th January from 8am.   A letter will be sent home 
with your son/daughter explaining how appointments can be made. 
 
Student Features: 
 
Oscar Jopp – Year 11 
During years 7 and 8 I competed in the shot put for the school athletics team. I have always enjoyed being 
part of a team and I wasn’t too bad. However the bigger, stronger students usually beat me.  In year 9 I 
asked if I could try high jump, it looked rather fun. I took to it very quickly, earning myself a district medal 
only two weeks later. I have since won county and regional medals as well as representing myself and my 
county at national standard. I did not expect to be where I am now then, even for a particularly sporty 
fourteen year old. 

http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/Medical-Forms/Men_ACWY_Vaccination_Consent_form.pdf


 
My passion for sport began at an early age. I took part in a lot of sports, including: football, golf, swimming 
and ballet. I was pretty good at sport but nothing out of the ordinary. 
 
After I had won a district medal in high jump I thought I'd like to give it a go outside of school so I joined my 
local athletics club Stevenage and North Herts AC. The students  there were better than me to begin with 
but I soon caught up. Whilst I was there I tried some other events like Hurdles and Long jump. Just two 
months later I tried my first combined event, the East of England combined event championship. I was 
expecting to go there and learn some new things, not even thinking about gaining a medal. Next thing I 
knew I was in first place, with only an 800m race, my worst event, between me and the gold medal. I had to 
run at least 10 seconds quicker than I had before to be in with a chance. It was going to be hard work. As 
soon as the gun sounded I scrambled my way round the track to a 20 second personal best. I had done it. I 
had won gold. 
 
Ever since that moment I knew athletics was for me. I currently 
train 5 times a week for ten events and my main focus is the 
Decathlon. However it is currently the indoor season and there 
is no Decathlon, instead it is a Heptathlon. So I am aiming to 
improve my individual events for the summer season as well as 
performing as well as possible at the National Heptathlon 
(March this year). With only having competed twice so far this 
season I have already qualified for the National Championships 
in Hurdles of which I am currently 28th in the UK. With the 
closing date on Sunday the 25th and a competition on the 24th I 
hope to qualify for pole vault too. My current best is 3.60m, 
which places me 9th in the UK, the qualifying height is 3.65m so 
it is going to be quite close but I believe I can do it!  
 
Oscar Jopp year 11 

Oscar (right of picture)  

pictured recently at the South of England combined event 
 
Leo Northern – Year 8 
I recently had a great opportunity being a contestant on a new TV show coming out in June 2016 called 
‘Airmageddon’. It is a competition for children flying drones around an obstacle course, based on speed, 
agility, and other different skills depending on the challenge. We were in teams of two; each contestant 
had to choose a wingman so I chose my uncle. Some people chose a parent, a friend or a sibling. 
 
There are two series with four episodes in each, and the winner from each episode went into the semi-
finals. Our team colour was green, and our team name, which we chose ourselves was Rotortrismus. I had a 
lot of fun flying the drones, which were purpose built for the show. We also were asked to design our own 
cover for the drone. The flying and filming all took place at Cardington hangers near Bedford. There was a 
huge set built and it was very interesting to see behind the scenes of making a TV show. It really is a lot of 
work for a 20 minute programme. Lots of standing around for the contestants! The staff were all really nice, 
and if you want to find out where I came in the competition tune in to CBBC in June! 
 
Leo Northern year 8 
 

 



            

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 

Knockout performance from Kellie Maloney at KTS 
 
Former boxing manager and promoter Kellie 
Maloney met with Year 12 and Year 13 
students at The Knights Templar School for an 
‘Engaging Minds’ talk on Friday 15th January. 
 
The 62 year old is most famous for being the 
manager of former World Heavyweight 
Champion Lennox Lewis in the 1990s and 
early 2000s. As well as being notorious 
outside of the ring, the Peckham born 
promoter has also tried her hand at punditry, 
politics and reality TV, participating in 
Celebrity Big Brother in 2014. Her diverse 
experience was the foundation of a 
fascinating discussion with students.  

Kellie Maloney and KTS students punch deep with this striking pose last Friday 

 
Born Frank; Maloney announced in 2014 that she should be known as ‘Kellie’. Maloney then announced 
later that he was going to undertake gender reassignment.  After receiving counselling, hormone therapy, 
voice coaching, sex reassignment surgery, Maloney announced that she had been fully transformed in April 
2015.  
 
“I was really happy when it happened,” remarked Maloney. “At first it was shocking for some, especially for 
my daughters and the media. But now I am able to live the life I want. Turning from a man to a woman felt 
like I was putting on a suit and going on stage. Becoming a woman let me find an inner peace. 
“The support of my family has made such a difference to me.”  
 
Maloney spoke candidly to Sixth Formers in a Q&A at the school. “I hated school and I was picked on at 
school a lot,” said Maloney. “Boxing was a way to really express myself as a person.”    
 
Having retired from management in 2013, Maloney has now returned to the industry managing two ‘up-
and-coming’ boxers for the first time as a woman. She told students that she hopes to make both British 
champions within five years.  
 
KTS students were captivated by the talk. Year 13 James Cook remarked that the talk: “Opened my mind on 
a subject I wasn’t aware of; it was really interesting.”  
 
Maloney tweeted later that day that the students were a “great group to chat with and so understanding 
and open.”  

Written by Bill Bowkett (year 12) 
 
 



 
88% of KTS sixth formers apply to university in 2015/16 
We are happy to report that 88% of KTS Year 13 students have applied to 
university this academic year. So far, the offers for students have been 
pouring in and we look forward to this continuing over the coming weeks. It 

is now important that students are as proactive as possible with regards to researching student finance, 
accommodation and looking into all of the relevant variables that will impact on the final decision of exactly 
where to attend university. We look forward to assisting students throughout this process. 
 
More university application success for KTS students 

 
 
Congratulations to Alex Smith (year 13) who has received two conditional scholarship 
offers from reputable universities, in recognition of his academic achievements. The 
University of Sheffield awarded Alex with a conditional scholarship and the 
opportunity to study abroad as part of their Aerospace Engineering degree, while The 
University of Leicester have offered Alex a £1000 per year scholarship for a place on 
their Aerospace Engineering course. 
 
 
 
 

Zoe Melabianaki has also received positive news from one of her chosen Universities, having been awarded 
an unconditional offer to study History at The University of Sussex. 
 
Congratulations also to; Laura Martin, Georgina Crowther and Megan Pain who have all been offered £1000 
grants in recognition of their academic performance, to study their respective courses at their chosen 
universities. Georgina Crowther has received this very flattering offer from both the University of 
Birmingham and Leicester, to study Geography, while Laura Martin has received a similar offer to study 
English Literature at The University of East Anglia. Megan Pain has also greatly impressed The University of 
Leicester after being offered a £1000 academic grant in recognition of her elite performance levels.  
We are very proud of our students for commanding this kind of recognition from universities and we wish 
them the best of luck in the next stage of their decision making process.  
 
Senior Prefect application process is underway 
This week our Head Boy and Head Girl have had a number of year 12 students ‘drop in’ for meetings to 
seek advice regarding their own applications for the Head Boy and Head Girl role, as well as the other 
Senior Prefect responsibilities. The deadline for applications to be submitted is tomorrow and letters of 
application for the Head Boy and Head Girl roles will be read by all year 12 students next Friday and 
subsequently voted on. We anticipate a very high standard of applicant and look forward to a competitive 
application process. Good luck to all of the students involved! 
 
Current student profile- Reno Edwards 
Reno Edwards (year 12) is currently studying BTEC Sport (Double Award) 
alongside Government and Politics (AS Level) and balances his studies with a 
wealth of extra-curricular activities. Reno is a valuable member of the senior 
boys’ basketball squad, training every Wednesday lunch time, as well as 
before school on a Monday and Friday. When Reno isn’t busy studying or 
playing basketball, he volunteers his time in the local community. Over the 
Christmas holiday period, Reno volunteered at the Christmas Dinner and 
Fete for the elderly at the Letchworth Social Centre. In addition, Reno has 
volunteered at the Garden House Hospice Charity shop, as well as with the 
Pixbrooke Community Work Party where he helped to clean up community 
gardens and children’s play areas. We are always keen to promote to our 
students the need for a healthy balance of academic study and extra-
curricular activity and we are very proud to see Reno taking this message on 
board. 


